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Effluent & Wastewater Pipelines & SR89 Improvements 

October 2025 

UTILITY PROJECT 

The project generally consists of a new effluent force main and a new gravity sewer main 
from Kieckhefer Ranch to the Willow Lake Road roundabout. Work may also include 
roadway and intersection safety improvements along SR89 from the Phippen Trail 
roundabout to the Willow Lake Road roundabout. 

The City Council awarded the enhanced 15% preliminary design services contract to 
Kimley-Horn on November 19, 2024, which includes development of up to 15 potential 
roadway alternatives. 
 
Kimley-Horn presented four (4) preliminary design options to the City Council at the April 
8th City Council meeting and the three (3) 15% design options at the July 8th and August 
26th City Council meeting Study Sessions. There is a 90-day public comment period for 
the three (3) 15% design options from July 8th through October 9th. The Final Design 
Concept Report is scheduled to be completed in October. 
 
The City Council is anticipated to award a design contract to Kimley-Horn to complete 
design to 100% for one (1) of the 15% design options at the October 28th Council meeting. 
 
For current and past milestone project information, go to the project website at: 
https://www.sr89improvements.com/. 
 

City Contact Information 

Project Manager: Scott Balck   

Phone: (928) 777-1130 

https://prescott-az.gov/capital-improvement-projects/capital-improvement-program/

